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Before we get 
into Agape 
expansion 
news, we have 
our own exciting 
ñexpansionò 
news to share. 

We are expecting our very first baby in 
December 2017! We are so excited about this 
blessing and all the new adventures ahead. 
Andrea has been feeling great and healthy 
with no problems at all through the first 
trimester (besides extreme fatigue) and we 
are thankful for that. Our plan is to deliver the 
baby in Nairobi with a highly recommended 
doctor who has delivered several friendsô 
babies. Weôll be spending all of December in 
Nairobi awaiting this new arrival. We met our 
doctor just last week and got to see a scan of 
the very active baby (too early to tell gender), 
and we are over the moon. Our prayer is that 
we will be able to travel back to the U.S. in 
March for about a month so that our friends 
and family can meet the new baby before 
returning to Kenya to continue on with the 

exciting expansion work that should be 
moving fast by that time next year. Our hearts 
continue to be here in Kenya, and we look 
forward to raising this sweet babe on the 
mission field. 

Besides this exciting news, weôve had some 
amazing and exciting developments regarding 
our expansion efforts in Kitale. It seems God 
is opening a big door for us there in a way 
that only He could! An organization that is 
currently doing street children work there is 
looking to transition out of that work and will 
be able to provide us with additional 
resources, facilities, and programs that 
theyôve been operating in Kitale for 25 years. 
It would even include land and existing 
buildings ï all as a free gift to Agape! Wow! 
Weôve just been blown away by this new 
development. It means startup for the new 
Kitale campus will look a bit different than 
anticipated, but we are so excited to partner 
with this organization and continue on in the 
work God has given us to do. 

 

Itôs been another incredible month 
here in Kisumu where weôve really 
seen God working in big and 
exciting ways! Thereôs a lot of 
construction and expansion updates 
to share, as well as keeping up with 
all the preparation to shut down the 
campus for the upcoming 
presidential elections in August. Itôs 
amazing to look back and see Godôs 
hand in all of the events that have 
unfolded in the last month.  


